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 Yvonne Wood COMMEM

AIL

2016/4136/P 20/09/2016  09:15:36 The property contains two social rented units on secure tenancies under long leases granted to Camden 

Council on transfer of the freehold to the current Freeholder(s). The concern is that any decision to 

change these arrangements, as a result of developments,  for example the sale/purchase of the leases by 

the Freeholder(s), will  result in the loss of social housing in the particular area concerned where little, 

if any remaining social rented units remain.

Flat G 9 

Maresfield Gdns

nw3 5sj

 Bryan Edery OBJ2016/4136/P 16/09/2016  16:47:45 Please find comments below, on behalf of myself, Bryan Edery and my wife, Deborah Edery of Flat 6, 

8 Maresfield Gardens, NW3 5SU, with regard to the proposal at No.9 Maresfield Gardens. Essentially 

we believe the proposal should be rejected for the following reasons.

We understand that the façade of No.9 is listed and believe this should be preserved to maintain the 

character of the Conservation Area.

The proposals would need the removal of two trees on the boundary of No 11, and we feel this will be 

to the detriment of the character of Maresfield Gardens.

The extension of the rear will reduce the size of the garden, which represents a poor approach, poor 

design, and poor precedent for other future developments. 

All of the elevations are in our opinion of poor quality given that they are part of the Conservation 

Area.

Our understanding of the submission is that it in fact requires a new basement where there was none 

before – and in addition, extending the new basement outside of the original footprint of the building.

The high window to brick ratio for the new basement will make it out of character with Conservation 

Area. 

The proposals will mean that the external ground level will need to be lowered along the southern 

boundary so that light can get into the new basement windows. This will need a new boundary wall and 

its foundations, which will likely damage the foundational structure of No 7. 

Also, from what we can determine, the width of the light well will give very insufficient  natural light 

into the new basement rooms.

Flat 6

8 Maresfield 

Gardens

NW3 5SU

NW3 5SU

 Yvonne Wood COMMEM

AIL

2016/4136/P 20/09/2016  11:06:00 The CPM report does not include the demolition and constructions works currently in progress at St 

Thomas Mores Church and its adjoining hall. These works are in addition to the ongoing situation at 2 

Maresfield.

The rear garden at 9 Maresfield is small and accessed by narrow passages at either side of the house, it 

is somewhat disingenuous to state that this area can provide adequate space for removal or delivery of 

building materials and/or storage for equipment. It is also erroneous to suggest that the small area at 

lower ground at the rear, which was previously used for the storage of waste bins, represent an existing 

basement.
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